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London Pollution Prevention and Control Plan 

The City of London initiated a Pollution Prevention and Control Plan (PPCP) in 2012 as part of 
its ongoing efforts to improve the performance of the City’s sanitary and storm sewer 
infrastructure. The goal of the PPCP is to reduce and mitigate sewer system overflows (SSOs) 
and wastewater treatment plant (WWTP) and pumping station (PS) bypasses that are 
discharged into receiving streams during extreme wet weather events. 
 
The PPCP  was conducted in accordance with the master planning process following the 
requirements of Phases 1 and 2 of the Municipal Class Environmental Assessment process 
(October 2000, as amended in 2007, 2011 and 2015), which is an approved process under the 
Ontario Environmental Assessment Act. The PPCP addresses the need and the justification 
for SSO mitigation and recommends infrastructure projects that will be implemented in 
accordance with the next steps of the Municipal Class Environmental Assessment process. 
 
Preferred mitigation measures were selected to reduce the SSOs and PS bypasses and 
include sewer separation projects, source control measures such as targeted weeping tile 
disconnection, inflow/infiltration reduction, and pipe capacity upgrades. Existing planned or 
recently completed infrastructure improvement projects that are aligned with the PPCP were 
also incorporated into the PPCP implementation plan.  
 
The PPCP report has been prepared to document the planning and decision-making process 
undertaken for this environmental assessment. By this notice, the PPCP report is being placed 
on the public record for 30 calendar days for review from Tuesday, May 15, 2018 to Thursday, 
June 14, 2018. Copies of the complete report will be available for review at: 
 

 City Hall - Clerks Office (3rd floor), 300 Dufferin Avenue, London, ON  
 Cherryhill Public Library, 301 Oxford Street, London, ON 

 
The report will also be available online at:  https://www.london.ca/ppcp  
 
We are interested in receiving your comments on the study. If you have any comments, 
questions or concerns regarding the PPCP, please provide written comments to the following 
no later than June 14, 2018: 
 

Marcy McKillop, P.Eng. 
Wastewater and Drainage Engineering 
City of London 
300 Dufferin Avenue 
London, ON N6A 4L9 
Phone: 519-661-2489 (CITY) ext. 4976 
Fax: 519.661.2355 
Email: mmckillop@london.ca 

Tom Mahood, P.Eng.   
Project Manager  
CH2M 
72 Victoria Street South  
Kitchener, ON N2G 4Y9   
Phone: 519-579-3500 ext. 73241 

 Fax: 519-579-8986  
E-mail: tom.mahood@ch2m.com 



 

   
 
Please note that comments will be maintained for reference throughout the project and will 
become part of the public record. Under the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection 
of Privacy Act (MFIPPA) and the Environmental Assessment Act, any personal information 
such as name, address and telephone number included in a submission will become part of 
the public record unless the commenter specifically requests that such personal details not be 
included in the public record. 


